
Bloomfield City Council Meeting 
Regular Session 

Dec. 20, 2021 at 6:30pm 
 

Council members present were Donna Deardorff, Cecil Haley, and Pat Wilson.  Robin 
Northern, city attorney, was absent.  Mayor Aslin called the meeting to order.  The 
meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Public Comments: none 
 
Mayor Aslin asked council to approve his recommendation of David Clary to fill the seat 
of Alderman Ward I that was vacated by Tim Clary moving to Dexter.  Ald. Haley moved 
to approve the mayor’s appointment of David Clary.  Ald. Wilson second.  Motion 
passed 3-0.  City Clerk Kari Standley swore David Clary in to office. 
 
Consent Agenda: Ald. Deardorff moved and second by Ald. Wilson to approve the 
consent agenda.  Motion passed 4-0 vote.   
 
Updates:  Justin stated that PWSD #5 still needs board members.  They continue to 
make progress on their outstanding water bill. 
 
Unfinished Bus: Discussion on 1987 mobile home.  Ald. Haley moved to reconsider 
accepting the offer from Preston Flippen to purchase the mobile home for $100, with the 
stipulation that it must be moved from it’s current location by the end of Feb. 2022.  Ald. 
Deardorff second.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
New Bus Mayor Aslin read aloud the financial assurance letter for LWCF Proposal 
Bloomfield City Park Project.  Council was in agreement for the mayor to sign. 
 
Mayor Aslin briefly read aloud Resolution #1032021.  Council was in total agreement for 
the mayor to sign. 
 
Bloomfield DPS will be hosting Firefighter I & II classes. 
 
Other Matters: Ald. Deardorff moved to have the water plant roof fixed at a cost of 
approximately $10,500.00.  Ald. Wilson second.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Next council meeting will be Jan. 24, 2022 due to Jan. 17, 2022 being a holiday.   
 
With nothing further to discuss, Ald. Haley moved to adjourn.  Ald. Clary second.  
Motion passed 4-0. 
 
 
 
Minutes recorded by: ____________________________                     

 Kari Standley, City Clerk 


